
Issue  66              July 2015    Week 2         Newsletter for Parents   

Page 1 Sir Frederic Osborn School Newsletter 10th July 2015

 

Diary Dates 

Mon 13th Jul Sports Day 
Tues 14th Jul Yr 7/8 End of Year Achievement Assembly 
Wed 15th Jul Yr 9/10 End of Year Achievement Assembly  
Thurs 16th Jul End of Year Trips 
Fri 17th Jul School Finishes for Summer Break 12.15 
Thur 3rd Sept Autumn Term Starts 
Fri 9th Oct INSET Day - School Closed 
Mon 25th-30th Oct Half Term  
  

Sharing the detail and the bigger picture with our Community 

Headlines 
 
I am delighted to introduce to you our newly elected 
Head Girl, Megan Frost and Head Boy, James Aylott. 
They will lead a team of Deputy Head Girls and Boys, 
to further  advance Sixth Form student leadership and 
student voice in the school, through the Key Stage 4 
Prefect and the Form Leaders through the school. This 
is the brain child of Mr M Oughton, Assistant 
Headteacher who will be Leading Sixth Form from 
September 2015, where each Sixth form leader will 
take responsibility for an area of school development. I 
know they are going to be a  fantastic team! 
 
Yesterday we had our new Year 7 students were in 
school for their day induction programme, which went 
very well. They seem an extremely keen and focused 
group of young people who seem determined to work 
hard here and involve themselves fully in the life of the 
school, when they join us in September. Thank you to 
Mrs L Hyde for organising the day, so well. 
 
Last weekend Mr R Simmonds led our Year 10             
geography field trip to Swanage which involved more 
than two thirds of the year group. They were collecting 
data from rivers and the beaches to use in their       
controlled assessments for their GCSE, and studying 
some of the most classic coastal features; coves, spits, 
bays and headlands. Thank you to all staff who gave 
up their weekend to lead this trip. 
 
Please remember all parents are invited to the End of 
Year Achievement Assemblies in the mornings of 
Tuesday 14th July, (Year 7 at 8:50am and Year 8 at 
11:05am) and Wednesday 15th July (Year 9 at 
8:50am and Year 10 at 11:05am). Everyone is        
welcome and we would love to have everyone there, to 
congratulate the students on their achievements this 
year.  
 
Next Friday there will be a non-uniform day to raise     
money for the Macmillan and Cancer Research      
Charities, all organised by our Year 10 prefects. The 
donation is Ã2 per student and needs to be in school 
by Thursday, otherwise students should be in school in 
normal school uniform.  I hope the student body will get 
behind this charitable effort and the other activities that 
will be going on in school through next week.  
 
Please see page 5 for the full list events. 
 
 

Headteacher Awards 
 

Nathan Walkden 9S - Maths 
Megan Nicholson 9S - Maths 
Tanisha Kamaly 9S - Maths 
Jack Farmer 9S - Maths 
Ethan Dean 9S - Maths 
Faye Carver 9S - Maths 
Regan Craolan 9S - Maths 
Melissa Archer 9B - Maths 
Demi Dines 9B - Maths 
Billy Dean 9F - Maths 

Word of the Week 
 

Truncated 
 

Meaning to cut short or 
break up  

Continued 
 
Finally, I would also like to pay tribute to      
Calvin de Villiers, in Year 7, for becoming     
National Champion in a number of sprint 
events, in the past week in athletics, at the 
National Championships for athletes with      
disability  
 
A truly remarkable young man who is an         
example to all of us! Please read the full      
article on page 3. 
 
A reminder that, next Friday school will finish 
at 12:15pm for the start of the summer         
holidays. 
 

Glen Pettengell 
Headteacher 
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WH Times Award Finalist 2015 
 
The Senior Leadership Team were delighted that three 
of our nominees made it through to the finals. Ronan 
Byrne received a certificate in the Student of the Year 
category. He was joined by proud parents, Sue and   
Gerry and his sister.  Ronan was a tribute to the school, 
chatting confidently to the Editor of the W/H Times.  
Jean O'Hara, finalist in the Support Staff of the Year   
category, was joined by her family and colleagues who 
nominated Ronan. Jean was celebrated for her tireless 
support to students, particularly in Mathematics. The 
Sports Centre Team were finalists in the Innovation    
category for the Play and Play initiative which launched 
earlier this year and will run throughout the summer for 
students of all ages to enjoy a variety of sports for a       
minimal fee. 
  
All staff congratulate the finalists who are excellent role     
models and  ambassadors for the school. 
  
It was a pleasure to spend the evening celebrating the 
hard work and success of colleagues who epitomise the 
school motto "Achieving 
Success Together". 
 
Mrs P Diop  
Business Manager 

Sixth Form Leadership Group 
 

This week we have appointed our Sixth Form Leadership 
Group which will be led by our new Head Boy and Head 
Girl. The Sixth Form Leadership Group have the aim of 
developing learning and its impact on Sixth Form           
students  in the wider school community, to enhance and 
promote the role of the Sixth Form within the school       
community and to develop ideas that will drive change 
across the Sixth Form and the school as a whole. 
 
I would like to take this opportunity to introduce the Sixth 
Form Leadership Group starting with our new Head Boy 
and Head Girl. 
 
Head Boy ï James Aylott is leading on Student Voice. 
James wants to develop and lead a model for Year 7 to 
11 year council and a whole school council that facilitates 
communication across the year groups. 
 
Head Girl ï Megan Frost is leading on Student         
Leadership. Megan would like to lead the Sixth Form     
Student Council, to develop and promote Sixth Form     
Prefects and to establish links with other Sixth Forms to 
promote Sir Frederic Osborn School as the premier 
choice for Post-16 education in Welwyn. 
 
Deputy Head Girl ï Sarah Boyd is leading on            
Communication. Sarah wants to establish a school     
newsletter for students, to promote and advertise all     
positive school events and news in our school press and 
in our local community. 
 
Deputy Head Boy - Jack Costa is leading on Events and 
Charity. Jack would like to co-ordinate student led charity 
events across the year groups alongside Sixth Form     
student events. 
 
Deputy Head Girl ï Ellie Lovelock is leading on         
Environment. Ellie wants to organise a school wide       
eco-council (linked to Student Voice) and carry out a      
review of the Sixth Form block. 
 
Deputy Head Boy ï Eden Wall  is leading on Learning. 
Eden would like to model and promote best practice for 
student learning in the Sixth Form and to organise a 
Teaching and Learning Forum across the whole school 
and one within the Sixth Form. 
 
Deputy Head Boy ï Rob Wells is leading 
on Community. Rob wants to improve the sense of     
community by supporting the work of the Anti-Bullying 
mentors and coordinating community events such as a 
Christmas visit to a local Old Peoplesô Home, co-ordinate 
the support of school events such as Open Evening,     
Parentsô Evenings, School Tours and to take a lead on 
Sixth Form outreach to local primary schools. 
 
I look forward to working with the Sixth Form Leadership 
group and with the wider school on their projects. 

 
Mr M Oughton 
Assistant Headteacher  
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School Governor Opportunities  
Message from Graham Clay, Chair of Governors 

 
The Governing Body of Sir Frederic Osborn School 
will have their last meeting of the academic year at 

6pm on Tuesday 7th July.   
 

They would like to meet any parent, or friend of a 
parent, who thinks they may be interested in    be-
coming a governor of the school to discuss what is 

involved in the role. 
 

Any parent who would like to meet the governors is 
also welcome to attend. 

 
It will be appreciated if those who plan to come 
along between 5pm and 6pm on Tuesday would let 
Helen Smith know in advance so we can organise                
refreshments. Please contact Helen on 01707 

351350 Ext 303 or by email                                   
Helen.Smith@sfosborn.herts.sch.uk 

  Student Sporting Success 
 
Calvin De Villiers 7F has Cerebral Palsy, a condition you 
would have thought would have prevented him from      
taking part in any sport. Not Calvin, as he regularly       
competes for an organisation called óHerts Disability 
Sportô.  
 
Calvinôs committed approach has meant that he has been 
doing really well recently winning two Gold medals at the 
East Region Athletics Championships in Chelmsford    
coming first in the 100m in a time of 18.23secs  and the 
200m. The success he had at Chelmsford meant Calvin 
was asked to attend the National Athletics Championship 
in Warwick where again he was to compete in the 100 
and 200m races.  
 
On the weekend of the 27th June Calvin not only           
competed in the two races but won them with a time of 
17.6 seconds and 37.7 seconds respectively. His success 
didnôt stop there as Calvin was asked to run in the relay 
and with him running the first leg they came through to 
win yet another Gold medal.  
 
In my opinion Calvin is a real inspiration to both staff and 
students alike showing true resilience in the face of           
adversity. 
 
We should be all very proud of our National Champion. 
 
Well done Calvin    
 
Mr J Chappell 
ALT Teacher 
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